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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community is our 
highest priority.  

Following the test results we notified you of on 27 March 2025 regarding water quality 
testing, we have completed the following remediation work:  

• Sanitising of water tanks. 

• Installation of a new lead filter. 

• Replacement of the copper water line from the filtration system to the bubbles with a 
polyethylene pipe. 

• Lead-free fittings installed on the bubbler taps and bottle filler. 

Learning and teaching at Spring Terrace Public School is continuing uninterrupted with 
bottled water readily available as needed.  

We are currently planning for the replacement of the water tank and system. It is anticipated 
that the full scope of works will be prepared by the end of this week allowing the 
procurement process to begin. 

Information session 

An information session will be held on Thursday 8 May at 4:30 pm at Spring Terrace Public 
School for community members to ask the independent hygienist questions about the initial 
results. A copy of the results will be made available during the session and published on the 
department’s website for those who are not able to attend. 

Further testing 

Following the test results received in March 2025 and the remediation work, the independent 
hygienist completed further testing at Spring Terrace Public School last week. 

We expect to receive the results by the end of this week and will publish this information on 
the department’s website.  

We will keep the community updated. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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